
CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING 
PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 
MARCH 11, 2014 

 
 
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Deacon Bill Schofield.  Members present were James 
O’Leary, Rita Selby, Patricia Rose, Roland Roy, Deacon Bill Schofield, Joseph Calise, Donna 
Bosworth, and Walter Richardson. 
 
The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  Jim O’Leary made a motion to approve 
the minutes which was seconded by Roland Roy and unanimously approved. 
 

1) MAY BREAKFAST 
Father Lemlin announced that the new date for the May breakfast would be May 18th.  Donna 
Bosworth reported to the committee that a meeting had been held on March 10th with about 
15 people attending.  All prior volunteers have been contacted to see if they can help.  The 
breakfast will have the same hours and the same menu as in the past.  The committee will be 
soliciting donations for food.  The boy scouts have volunteered to help. 
 

2) CHOIR 
Roland Roy reported that there are about 14-15 members of the choir.  For Easter Regina will 
bring in some extra help. 
 

3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC 
Rita Selby reported that 132 customers had been served since the previous meeting.  There is 
also a new worker. 
 

4) BAPTISM 
Father Lemlin reported that a new request for Baptism had been sent in today. 
 

5) FAITH FORMATION 
Father Lemlin advised the committee that on April 6th four youths will be confirmed. 
 

6) CAPITAL CAMPAIGN 
Jim O’Leary reported that the funds are still coming in and that we are on schedule.  Father 
Lemlin noted that there is about $65,000 in pledges still outstanding. 
 

7) FINANCES 
Father Lemlin reported that we had had a couple of weeks with good collections. 
 
 
 



8) CATHOLIC CHARITY APPEAL 
Father Lemlin reported that $8000 had been collected this past weekend toward the goal of 
$32,550. 
 

9) OFFICE OF PASTORAL PLANNING 
The committee is in favor of attending the proposed workshop depending on the time and 
place. 
 

10)  OTHER BUSINESS 
Father Lemlin advised the committee that a realtor had inquired about purchasing the play 
ground for the site of a national discount store.  He advised the realtor that none of the 
property of the parish was for sale. 
 
Rita Selby inquired about painting new lines in the parking area.  Father Lemlin responded that 
the project is in the works.  Other future projects include:  plumbing in the parish center, 
painting the exterior of the rectory, replacing the flooring in Grandma’s Attic, and cleaning the 
parking lot from sand.  Also the sign for the church will be worked on and then reset in 
concrete. 
 
Rita Selby inquired about the painted arrows.  Father Lemlin noted that the arrows are wearing 
out and would not be repainted. 
 
Donna Bosworth noted that some of the flooring under the pew was coming up.  Father Lemlin 
noted that he may ask the Finance Council to use some of the proceeds from the May Breakfast 
for that project. 
 
Father Lemlin reported that there will not be a 6 p.m. Mass on Easter.  The final 6 p.m. Mass 
prior to the summer break will be on April 26th. 
 
The next meeting will be held on April 8th at 6:30 p.m. 
 
There being no further business, Rita Selby made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by 
Donna Bosworth and unanimously approved. 


